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June 6, 2018 
 
 
The subject foremost on our minds is still the drought. We would all like to think that it is over, 
but the fact is that last winter’s rainfall, here and in the form of high-country snowpack, fell far 
short of expectations. The result is that the request for a 20% reduction in water usage is still in 
effect. Please make every effort to comply, as the results of NO WATER would be a very 
expensive situation to correct. 
 
This past winter we have had four water leaks at full-time and part-time homes that did not 
winterize by turning off water or leaving the heat on in poorly insulated homes. It is vital that if 
you leave your house for any length of time in winter that you turn off the water using the valve 
outside your house and that you drain the entire water system to prevent broken pipes. Broken 
pipes create major problems because they are difficult to locate in the snow, drain thousands of 
water from the tanks, and are expensive to repair.  
 
The enclosed invoice for 2018-2019 includes a 3% increase as discussed at last year’s annual 
meeting. It will cover increases in company operations. 
 
Current company projects this year include fencing around the facility and replacing gate valves 
in the filter system. Future projects included in our five-year plan are piping wells number 1 and 2 
into the filter system, replacing non-functional block valves in the delivery system as well as 
several non-functional blow-off valves. There are sections of underground piping that will be 
replaced in the coming years due to age. The current system was built in 1964. 
 
The board requests that all homeowners who have not requested a “lash-up” to be completed, 
make an appointment to have that done before June 30, 2019. The cost of this installation has not 
changed. It is still $125.00 labor and a maximum of $68.00 for parts. Completing this installation 
will also provide you with an outside system shut-off valve. This will make your system meter-
ready for meters before the 2022 deadline established by Governor Brown in his bill mandating 
that ALL homes purchasing water from a company have meters. 
 
To discuss these or any other topics, please attend the annual meeting on July 14, 2018 at 12:00 
noon at The Rock of Twain Harte, 23068 Fuller Road, Twain Harte, CA. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Rudy Vyfvinkel, president 
Leisure Pines Mutual Water Company 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


